
FRIDAY 25th APRIL 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s been lovely to see the children back in school again this week, and they 

have done themselves proud!  All the teachers have been telling me how hard 

their classes have worked this week so the Easter break must have done 

everyone good!  Special ‘well-dones’ go to Edosa, Caleb, Emma-Jayne, Arlo, 

Sophia, Amy and Vinny, who were selected to win Praise Cards for brilliant 

work.  In assembly today, Miss Hunter read a piece of descriptive writing by 

Amy, which was so powerful it gave us goose-bumps! 

Another special well-done goes to Mika, who won  

3 medals in her out-of-school Karate over the Easter break.  

We’re super-proud of her! 

 Treasure Island 

  We hope all the children 

enjoyed their treat on the first day back this 

week—a visiting theatre performance of 

Treasure Island!  Y6 were lucky enough to get a 

Q&A session to, so they could learn what it’s 

like to be an actor. 

 

And on that note, please book tickets to see our Drama Club’s very own 

show… Toy Story: The Musical on Wednesday 21st May 1:30pm and 6pm 

https://forms.gle/xUAtw7Lrc5YSsxLP8  



There’s an exciting event going on nearby as well, involving the artists who 
came into school last term to do ‘Dreamkeeping’ workshops with Y5 and Y6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week is forecast to be nice and sunny, so please remember to send in a 
water bottle with your child and a cap for playtimes.  They might also need 
you apply some sun-cream before they come to school, just in case. 

Finally, a reminder to please be respectful of our neighbours at drop-off and 
pick-up times.  We’ve had a number of concerns recently about dangerous 
and inconsiderate parking. 

   Hope you all have a lovely weekend 

           Miss Clements x 

 



We Need You to be a Parent Governor 

You may have seen an email from school asking for Parent 

Governors.  We have two vacancies to join our friendly 

governing board, who meet once every 6 weeks to hear about 

school developments, ask questions and offer suggestions.  

There are documents to read, and it is a commitment but it’s 

very rewarding and interesting.  If you’d like a chat to find out 

more, please pop into school or give me a ring.  



This month, at Knotty Ash Primary School we’ve extended our partnership 

with Zero Food Waste.  We are now hosting events in the school hall on a 

Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do this.)  It’s 

not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

We are really pleased to be able to 

help with this good cause, but rest 

assured we are also working hard to 

make sure the school site is safe and 

there is minimal disruption to the 

local community.  



Nursery 

 

We were all happy to come back to nursery this week ( well most of us were !! )  and 
we've  had a lovely week in the sunshine with lots of outdoor play .Welcome to our new 
children who've started nursery over the last few weeks , Pearl, Bella and Thomas.  We 
have really enjoyed hunting for mini beasts and playing on the bikes and scooters.  

We were excited to go in the hall on Tuesday to watch a drama production of Treasure 
Island . It was good fun. 

We read " Here we are " by Oliver Jeffers and talked about Our planet we live on Planet 
Earth and how we can look after Planet Earth by recycling , saving water and growing 
things .  

We made collages of Planet Earth .  We planted some  beans and we are going to watch 
them grow over the next few months.  



Reception 

Reception have had a great first week at school. We have created new farm shop in 
our classroom which everyone is enjoying playing in!  

In maths, the children have been grouping and sharing out fairly. Everyone has 
worked hard to share out different amounts of objects into different amounts of 
groups!  

The children also completed lovely writing telling us what they got up to in the 
Easter holiday.  

We also had time for some cakes this week and enjoyed listening to the story of the 
rainbow fish. 



Year 1 

It has been a lovely first week back of the Summer term. The children have come back 
ready to learn and were so excited so share what they've done over their Easter 
holidays. The children had a lovely start to the week when a theatre company came in 
to perform Treasure Island. In English, we've focused on recapping keys skills from last 
half term focusing on adjectives and remembering their capital letters, full stops and 
finger spaces. In Maths, the children have finished their unit on addition and subtraction 
within 20 this week. During our Geography lesson, the children have been learning 
about compass points and using them to locate objects. We read the story of lost and 
found and thought about if we were to go on a journey to the South Pole what would 
we need to bring with us to keep us safe? We've had a lovely first week back.  



Year 2 

It was lovely to see the children returning to school on Tuesday after what was clearly a 
very enjoyable break. I was quite surprised that there were no smudges of chocolate on 
their trousers or cardigans! Actually, everyone looked immaculate and ready to get back 
to work. This term, our topics include plastic pollution - which includes how plastic is 
produced, used and disposed of; how plastic affects habitats such as oceans and 
beaches; animal life cycles and, in P.E., coordination and agility. We'll also be using 
Charanga to study musical pieces that have been inspired by friendship. Joe Cocker, The 
Beatles and Randy Newman have all been enlisted to help!  

As you can imagine, there is a lot to be getting on with. I'm really looking forward to 
sharing some wonderful learning experiences with the children in our class. Have a 
great weekend. 



Year 4 

Year 4 have had a busy but exciting start to the summer term! In English we have been 
editing and publishing our Stone Age stories into our showcase write books. In Maths, 
we have been working hard at understanding improper fractions and mixed numbers. 
For PE we were still in the Easter spirit and decided to have a go at an egg and spoon 
race, slow and steady wins the race! We had a lovely Friday afternoon discussing the 
significance of the Bible for Christians and we ended the week with a great game of 
chess!  

 

Also a big shout out to our fabulous Mika who won three medals for her karate over 
the Easter break! What an achievement! We are so proud of you Mika! 



Year 5 

This week, Year 5 have gotten stuck into a very active and exciting week.  They began 
the week by exploring column multiplication and recapping on how to multiply a 4 
digit number by a 1 digit number. In English, we began with a little bit of a editing and 
reflecting on the work we completed before the spring break. We then moved on to 
planning and writing a script with a partner.  This was something the children engaged 
so well with and next week we will hopefully rehearse the scripts and green screen 
them! We also continued to develop our flag football skills for the competition which 
is next week! The class have been so enthusiastic when playing and learning about 
flag football.  We then finished the week off with some chess and religion.  Well done 
everyone. Also, a special well done to Sophia, Rose and Oliver Harris who produced 
unique and inspiring writing.  It was so good they all won a variety of prizes! Good 
job! 



Year 6 

 

Year 6 have had a crazy busy week getting straight back to working hard towards their 
SATs. We started the week off on Tuesday with a great performance of treasure island 
and year 6 were even lucky enough to take part in a behind the scenes theatre workshop 
after. We learnt all about the set, lightening and costumes and gave the actors a good 
grilling in a Q&A. In class, we have been doing lots of revision looking over topics in 
maths, spag and reading. In math, focusing on place value and answering so trickier 
reasoning questions. In English, we have really enjoyed writing narratives this week from 
the point of view if a WW2 soldier in a battle based on a veterans' story. They have 
created their own descriptive suspect narratives and blown us all away with their 
vocabulary and vivid imagery! I've been so impressed with year 6's attitude and am so 
excited for them to show off all there new learning!  



DRB 1 

We've had a wonderful first week back after the Easter half-term – and what a treat it was! 
The children were thrilled to watch the M&M Theatre Productions’ lively performance of 
Treasure Island. It was an exciting way to kick off the new term, and we all absolutely loved 
it!  We also enjoyed sharing stories and photos from our Easter holidays. It was lovely to 
hear about the fun everyone had during the break. 

In KS1 Language, we've started our new story A Place for Plastic, which follows the journey 
of a single-use plastic bag through the ocean. It's helping us learn about plastic pollution 
and how we can all make a difference. 

In Maths, we've been learning how to measure using a ruler. A big focus has been on 
starting from zero – an important measuring rule we're now all confident with! 

On Tuesday, we celebrated Earth Day by thinking about how we can help protect our 
planet. We took part in some mindful colouring activities that reminded us to recycle our 
rubbish and to save water by turning off the taps when we’re not using them. 

In EYFS, we’ve been exploring repeated colour patterns. We’ve also started the much-loved 
story The Tiger Who Came to Tea in Ann's BSL story lessons. The children were especially 
excited to meet our new class cuddly tiger teddy, who will be joining us in our lessons! 

A brilliant week of learning and fun – we’re excited for what’s to come! 



DRB 2 

What a wonderful start to the summer term! We began by celebrating Earth Day with 
this year’s theme, Our Power, Our Planet. The children in Junior DRB made thoughtful 
pledges about how they can help care for and protect our planet. On Tuesday afternoon, 
we were treated to a fantastic theatre performance of Treasure Island—it was full of fun, 
laughter, and adventure! 

Our new focus book is Little People, Big Dreams: David Attenborough. Ann has started 
introducing the story, and the children are already showing lots of interest in learning 
more about his life and work in the coming weeks. 

In maths, we’ve moved on from 2-D to 3-D shapes, learning to name them and talk about 
their properties. 

Some of our children have also been joining computing lessons in their mainstream 
classes. This week, they explored the question: “What is the Internet?” and developed a 
stronger understanding of this vital technology. 



 Congratulations to Year 1 —AMAZING attendance! 

Remember, every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  For support, give us a call! 

Whole school attendance this week  94.6% 

Class attendance winners Year 1  99.5% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 89.2% 

Year 1 99.5% 

Year 2 92.2% 

Year 3 98.5% 

Year 4 93.8% 

Year 5 99.1% 

Year 6 90.2% 











Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 

Mrs Murphy  Spanish & Interventions 



 

Tuesday 22nd April  Start of term for all children 

Monday 5th May   BANK HOLIDAY—school closed 

12th—15th May   Year 6 SATS—end of KS2 tests 

 Monday 12th   Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling test 

 Tuesday 13th   Reading test 

 Wednesday 14th  Arithmetic and Maths Reasoning tests 

 Thursday 15th   Maths Reasoning test 

Friday 16th May   Year 6 party 

Wednesday 21st May  Toy Story: The Musical performances   

       (daytime and evening) 

26th-30th May    HALF TERM—school closed 

Monday 2nd June   INSET DAY—school closed 

23rd—27th June   Houses Week—lots of fun! 

Friday 18th July   Term ends 1:30pm 

 

Term dates (2024-25 & 2025-26) are available on the school website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

 

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C




 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

